JORDANS UPDATE LETTER

WORLDWIDE NEW TESTAMENT BAPTIST MISSIONS
P.0. BOX 725 KINGS MOUNTAIN, NC 28068

Greetings in Jesus’ Name,

It sure has been hot and dry during the month of June. Thank the good Lord July has cooled
some and we are getting some much-needed rain.

On the 8" of June we went to South Georgia for our annual Jordan reunion. It is always a
blessing to see our extended family. This year one of my first cousins, who is 94, came for the
first time. The memories were discussed, and the fellowship was sweet.

Back in June, | was praying about the need of tires on our car, when | noticed a sign in front of
a tire shop that read: Free Bible with a set of tires. | felt like that was just for me. As | talked
with the owner, he testified that 6 months ago, he got right with the Lord and started going to
church. | told him about our ministry and my need of tires. It seems to me that he became
burdened for our ministry, because he said | can let you have the tires at my price. Our Good
God has a way of meeting our needs (Phil. 4:19)

Our weekly Bible Studies are doing well, and we still have a couple of men coming to church
with us.

We cannot close without expressing our appreciation for your prayers and support.

Your servants for Jesus’ sake,
Randall & Linda Jordan



